
Dear Parents/Carers, 

The last Headteacher bulletin of 2022 and what a year 2022 has been!
The final two weeks have been jam packed with event after event thanks to the wonderful KSS staff.
It has been an absolute pleasure to see students take part and enjoy these experiences, which add value to
your child's educational experience.
To see 80% of all the student body attend the Christmas reward trip last Friday, was a remarkable milestone in
the KSS journey as we celebrate the achievement culture that is now well established.

We are looking forward to the new calendar year and also the Spring term which starts on Wednesday the 4th
of January 2023.
When we return, Year 11 students will be receiving their mock examination results and we also have a whole
school enrichment day planned, which supports our Personal Development programme.  This will coincide
with national apprentice week and will have a careers theme for all year groups.  Mrs Weaver is already
excited about the day and intended impact on the students.

I would also like to take this opportunity to share with you the school website, that is now a fantastic resource
for students and parents/carers regarding all aspects of life at KSS.
The school has a new website design ready to be launched and I will look forward to sharing this with you next
term.  For now please visit @ www.kidsgrovesecondary.org.uk to catch up on the latest updates.  There is some
really exciting content about reading, the curriculum subjects, and other key information.

Finally, today we say goodbye to Mr Webb and Ms Harrison, who depart KSS.  I would like to take this
opportunity to thank them for all of their hard work and for their contributions to the schools transformational
journey since I have been Headteacher here.
We wish them every success for the future.

Wishing you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!
  
Yours faithfully,
Mr S Frost

HEADTEACHER BULLETIN
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S E C O N D A R Y  S C H O O L

Friday 16th of December 2022                             Follow us @ https://www.facebook.com/KidsgroveSecondary

Upcoming Events:



Wednesday 4th January 2023 - School reopens
Thursday 5th January 2023 - Year 11 Mock Results

Wednesday 11th January 2023 - Student Council Meeting
Thursday 12th January 2023 - Year 11 Parents Evening









 

https://kidsgrovesecondary.org.uk/


Well done to all students who met the criteria for the Christmas reward trip.  It was a
memorable experience and such a great way to end the term.
Thank you to all staff that supported Mrs Castrey with the trip organisation.
The students behaviour was impeccable during the visit and the students really enjoyed
themselves, especially on the ice!
 

Christmas Reward Trip 



Careers
A message from Mrs Weaver...
 
On our Enrichment Day, Y9 were visited by Next Engineers who ran two workshops for our
students, 'Marble Run' and 'Toxic Popcorn'. These workshops encouraged students to use
our LORIC values as well as giving them an insight into problem solving and thinking
outside the box. 



Core Values
A message from Mrs Weaver...
 
After a fortnight of Mock exams, we decided to test our Year 11's core values in Leadership,
Organisation, Resilience, Initiative and Communication. They took part in our 'Task Master'
challenge where they worked as part of a team to complete a range of tasks ranging
from standing up after a minute to moving skittles in boxing gloves. All of our students
engaged brilliantly with our challenges and showed excellent LORIC skills. Well done Y11s!



I would be delighted if you would take a look at the updated curriculum pages on the
school website.  These can be found
@ https://kidsgrovesecondary.org.uk/our-curriculum/academy-curriculum.  

Below is a snippet of the whole school curriculum 'Intent' which demonstrates what the
KSS curriculum intends to achieve for its learners.  Each subject has its own page that
provides key information about the intent and implementation of each subject from Years
7 through to 11.
We are really proud of our curriculum and the knowledge & skills it allows the students to
secure.

 

Curriculum



A message from Mr Till...

Year 7 have now completed a full academic term at KSS! 
Where has the time gone?

We are so impressed with our Year 7 cohort and how they have embraced our school's
core values. It has been wonderful getting to know more about them each day and seeing
them develop in such a short space of time...we anticipate great things from you all. 
Both Mr Till and Mrs Castrey are so impressed with how Year 7 have transitioned from
primary school students into secondary school life, with staff proud to showcase the
amazing work completed in lessons and enrichment activities. Thank you to parents that
continue to support the school's vision and share their feedback, it is certainly valued.
Keep up the good work Y7 and continue to be highly ambitious. 

 

Year 7







A message from Mrs Castrey...

It was fantastic to see so many students in Christmas jumpers today to raise funds for
Children in Need.
Thank you to Mrs Weaver for collecting the donations as students entered the school.
This demonstrates the amazing generosity and community spirit of our KSS family.
Well done everyone!

 

Christmas Jumper Day



A message from Mr Baldwin...

On the 8th December KSS took on St Thomas More in the first of many chess competitions. This was a
wonderful opportunity for our chess players to practice playing online chess but also to play against different
players. 
We were extremely proud to see the resilience of our players paid off and we had two of the top spots with Fox
finishing 1st and Reece finishing 2nd. 

Tommy also joined in the action but unfortunately gave away his queen which then meant his opposite could
soon checkmate him!

Well done to all of those who took part. Chess club is every Friday, and all years and abilities are welcome to
come along.

 

Chess Club



A message from Mr Till...

Y11 Hospitality and Catering class Christmas meal:
The Y11 Hospitality and Catering Class were off timetable with Mr Till to cook a class Christmas meal. This was
a great reward following their efforts in the Y11 mock exams and also a chance to celebrate their work in food
technology. The students prepared and cooked all aspect of the meal with such care. The class also
planned their cooking times so that everyone’s meal was completed at the same time, to ensure we all sat
at the table together. What a lovely atmosphere!

 

Hospitality and Catering



Hospitality and Catering



A message from Mrs Morrell...

In Year 8's last lesson of the term, they have been perfecting their graphic design skills to
rebrand Santa. As we all know, Santa has been around for a long time and needs an
update to his corporate brand. Y8 were asked to create a new logo and slogan for Santa-
and then show how this new brand would look on Santa's merchandise (t-shirts and
shopping bags for example). As you can see the results were brrrrrrilliant! ❄️

 

Computing



A message from Mrs Frost...

A very Merry Christmas from the Maths Department and a huge thank you to all students
and their parents for making it such an enjoyable first term for Mrs McDermott and I, we
both look forward to working with you all in the new year. We thought we would challenge
you all to a little Christmas maths puzzle. Please send correct answers to
sarah.frost@kss.set.org to be in with a chance of winning a prize (all of you are welcome
to enter, not just students!)

 

Mathematics 



Well done to Wedgwood, the winning house for half term two.
The students were rewarded with a Christmas film reward on Wednesday 14th of December.  
It was such a close winning margin with Bright, only 6 points behind!

We look forward to the next competition, which I know
Mrs Castrey has some exciting plans for.

 

House Winners



Digital Extravaganza
The Smash Bros. Nintendo event, planned and delivered by the digital ambassadors was
a great success today.
The students went head to head in teams of three, to be crowned the KSS digital
champion.
Thank you to Reece, Tommy, Fox, Morgan and Tyler for their hard work in organisation the
competition.  Another example of our vital Core Values in action.

 



Digital Extravaganza
We enjoyed a brilliant digital extravaganza event yesterday at KSS.  We welcomed an
external VR and educational gaming company into school.  This was a brilliant, engaging
experience for all that took part in Years 7, 8 and 9.

 



Digital Extravaganza



A message from Mrs Morrell...

Year 7 have been using their graphic design skills to create greetings cards for their
families. Firstly, they used gridlines to make sure they measured out the middle of their
card accurately. They then used the magnetic lasso tool to cut the background off their
main image and transform tools to enlarge the image and place it where they wanted it.
They used gradient tools to add a two-tone effect to the background and different text
colours to create the desired effect. 

 

Computing



A message from Mrs Morrell...

Year 10 iMedia have been producing 'visualisation diagrams' in response to a practice
client brief. The client brief required the students to create a 'visual identity' and a travel
guide design for 'WhereAbouts' travel. The students had to design a logo, slogan and
colour palette that could be used on the travel guide and other corporate documents
and merchandise. After Christmas, year 10 will create the travel guide cover as a digital
graphic and export the finished piece in various electronic formats.

 

iMedia



Reading Room
A message from Mr Baldwin…

It has been brilliant to see so many of our students accessing the newly launched reading
room. The new books have started to arrive in school so keep an eye out for the blurbs on
the big screens around school. A suggestion box has been added for students to add
their own ideas and also titles of books they would like to see in the reading room.
Furthermore, links have been established with Kidsgrove library and they are supporting
with the launch of e-books and audiobooks through our 1:1 iPad initiative. 
Students have been accessing a range of interventions to support with their reading and
amazing progress has been made it is fantastic to see and feel the buzz around reading
at KSS. 

 



A message from Mr Highfield and Mr Hilditch...

Students have been learning about the Battle of Waterloo as part of their GCSE lessons.
They have been recreating the battle which has been extremely interesting as students
have taken on our trainee History teacher, Mr Highfield in a reconstructed battle.
I am delighted to announce that the students managed to win!

 

History



A message from Mr Hilditch...

Year 7 History learners have been looking at medieval England and how the country was
changed after the Norman conquest. This has included studying the Domesday Book, the
use of castles, the harrying of the north and the feudal system. We are currently looking at
how and why religion became so important to people during this period. 

 

History



A message from Mr Hilditch...

Our Year 8 learners have been studying Charles I and the English Civil War. They have
been looking at how people chose sides during the conflict, how Parliament eventually
won and what this meant for England. We are now looking at the aftermath of the war
and how England was changed during this period.

 

History



A message from Mr Hilditch...

Our Year 9 History students have been conducting an investigation of World War One
including trench warfare, the use of propaganda and a case study on the Battle of the
Somme. In particular they have been using evaluation skills to make a judgement on the
performance of General Haig during this iconic battle.

 

History



A message from Mrs Mason...

Year 7 have been making Christmas Cards to take to the local Care Home. They used their
iPads to help design a festive design on the front of their cards. On the 15th of December,
Isaac and Amber delivered the cards to 'Maple Tree Court' Care Home next door to our
school to spread some Christmas cheer. Well done Year 7!! 

 

Art 



A message from Mrs Mason...

Years 8 and 9 have taken part in a Minecraft challenge to create a the most elaborate
Gingerbread House. Here are some of the examples of student creations.

 

Art 



A message from Mrs Mason...

Warhammer club is now underway with Josh and Aaron heading the club and attracting
new members.
Here are the first models being made in the club that runs each week.

 

Warhammer Club 



Personal Development
A message from Mr Baldwin…

After 7K spent part of their Personal Development lesson studying the origin of the
Christmas jumper and the work that the charities do, they each had the opportunity to
design their own jumper. Some took inspiration from the Fair Isle design and some took
inspiration from the World Cup but overall, each design was unique and brilliantly
designed. Well done!

 



A message from Ms Baker...

Science Ambassadors will be selected next term and I wanted to share that I am also a
STEM Ambassador and I will also be completing STEM activities with students during our
meetings - this will be great as they can have a go at practical's and see some fantastic
science at work! Meetings are every Monday lunch time in Room 24.

 

Science



A message from Mrs Podmore...

In science year 10 were calculating the density of various objects. 

The students used a top pan balance to measure the mass of the object, then they
placed the object into a eureka can filled with water. The object displaced some water
from the can which was collected using beaker and measured using a measuring
cylinder. 

They then went on to calculate the density of the object using the formula, Density
=mass/volume.

Well done year 10!

 

Science



Celebration Assemblies 
Well done to all certificate winners from all of the year group assemblies today.
An amazing achievement for all selected.
This demonstrates the fantastic growth mindset of our school community and the impact
that the core values are having upon student progress.
Well done and for students that did not achieve recognition on this occasion, we will do
this all again before the end of the next half term, so please give your best in all lessons
when we return in January.

 



Celebration Assemblies 



Celebration Assemblies 



Celebration Assemblies 



Celebration Assemblies 



Celebration Assemblies 



Celebration Assemblies 



A message from Mrs Postlethwaite...

'Class Charts'

We now have over 85% of parents signed up to Class Charts. If you haven't already signed
up and need your login code, please call reception and they will be able to provide the to
you. On Class Charts you will see attendance to lessons, rewards, detentions and a full
breakdown of behaviour. There is also the function to message individual teachers. Moving
forward, more communication will come through Class Charts so please download the
App if you haven't done so already. If you need any help setting up the app, please pop
into school and a member of staff will help you get up and running.

 

Class Charts




